10. Traffic Calming Advisory Group Report for Parish Council Meeting - 4th December 2024

The Traffic Calming Advisory Group met on the 13th of November to discuss initiatives that the group has taken on (attached is a DRAFT of the minutes taken). 
 
One principle initiative is to work with OCC to reduce the speed limit on the B430 through the village. Since the advisory group met, Graham Barnett has been exchanging numerous messages with James Wright of OCC to move this initiative forward. Following some initial kickback from OCC and reluctance to reduce the speed limit, Graham persisted in his efforts highlighting several unfulfilled commitments made by OCC to the Parish in previous years and directly questioning the factors referenced for Middleton Stoney and Ardley when their limits were reduced.
Earlier today Graham was invited to call James to discuss our concerns and it appears that OCC are to "break" from "normal" protocol to give us a 30mph speed limit.

With regard to "Speed Watch" there were two held on the W/C 11 November on the B430 South, 8 vehicles have been reported for exceeding the speed limits as shown in the table below.
	
	South Bound
	North bound

	Tuesday 12 Nov
	
	

	Vehicle Count:
	563
	176

	47 to 59 mph
	6
	

	 
	
	

	Thursday 14 Nov
	
	

	Vehicle Count:
	673
	212

	49 mph
	2
	




